

3851 18th Avenue, Prince George, BC V2N 1B1 Tel: (250) 563-1744 Fax: (250) 563-1107

Email: constctr@bccanorth.ca

October 8, 2015

Tony Palmer, President
Prince Rupert Gas Transmission
760 Kinsmen Place
Prince George, BC V2M 0A8

Dear Mr. Palmer,

RE: LETTER OF SUPPORT – BC CONSTRUCTION ASSOCIATION NORTH

The British Columbia Construction Association (BCCA) is a non-profit association advocating for construction investment and high standards in construction. The BCCA's four (4) regional offices in BC, represents about 1666 members, takes a special interest in the development of LNG related facilities including pipelines. Our constituent organizations include local construction associations in Northern British Columbia, along with every major city in the Province.

The BCCA includes four (4) Regional Construction Associations throughout the province that are well organized to communicate construction bidding opportunities to the member companies, and access to our "Bidding Opportunities" page is a valued benefit of membership in our association. We would be pleased to work with TransCanada and your selected prime contractors during their conditional award and construction period to promote local contracting for northern B.C. business that supports your community engagement and local contractors/employment strategies.

BCCA-NORTH and the BC Construction Association regional offices would like to take this opportunity to express our support for both of TransCanada's LNG-related pipeline projects, the Coastal GasLink Pipeline project and the Prince Rupert Gas Transmission project. TransCanada has indicated that you will have a process in place to inform northern B.C. about project opportunities and encourage local contractor participation through Prime Contractors Local Participation Plans. We also view the local hiring and work experience that would accompany construction as a long-term benefit to our labour force.

To assist TransCanada's contractors supply chain objectives, the BC Construction Association seeks your support in the coordination and implementation of a future Summit session that promotes collaboration between industry and other key stakeholders.

We wish you success as you move to complete your plans and prepare for construction.

Sincerely,

Ken Morland,

Chair, Board of Directors BCCA-North

cc: Manley Maclaughlin , Regional Construction Associations Chairs and CEO'S

3851 18th Avenue, Prince George, BC V2N 1B1 Tel: (250) 563-1744 Fax: (250) 563-1107

Email: constctr@bccanorth.ca

October 8, 2015

Rick Gateman, President Coastal GasLink Pipeline Project 760 Kinsmen Place Prince George, BC V2M 0A8

Dear Mr. Gateman,

RE: LETTER OF SUPPORT – BC CONSTRUCTION ASSOCIATION NORTH

The British Columbia Construction Association (BCCA) is a non-profit association advocating for construction investment and high standards in construction. The BCCA's four (4) regional offices in BC, represents about 1666 members, takes a special interest in the development of LNG related facilities including pipelines. Our constituent organizations include local construction associations in Northern British Columbia, along with every major city in the Province.

The BCCA includes four (4) Regional Construction Associations throughout the province that are well organized to communicate construction bidding opportunities to the member companies, and access to our "Bidding Opportunities" page is a valued benefit of membership in our association. We would be pleased to work with TransCanada and your selected prime contractors during their conditional award and construction period to promote local contracting for northern B.C. business that supports your community engagement and local contractors/employment strategies.

BCCA-NORTH and the BC Construction Association regional offices would like to take this opportunity to express our support for both of TransCanada's LNG-related pipeline projects, the Coastal GasLink Pipeline project and the Prince Rupert Gas Transmission project. TransCanada has indicated that you will have a process in place to inform northern B.C. about project opportunities and encourage local contractor participation through Prime Contractors Local Participation Plans. We also view the local hiring and work experience that would accompany construction as a long-term benefit to our labour force.

To assist TransCanada's contractors supply chain objectives, the BC Construction Association seeks your support in the coordination and implementation of a future Summit session that promotes collaboration between industry and other key stakeholders.

We wish you success as you move to complete your plans and prepare for construction.

Sincerely,

cc:

Ken Morland

Chair, Board of Directors BCCA-North

Manley Maclaughlin , Regional Construction Associations Chairs and CEO'S